Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please may I ask the following four questions under FOI legislation? I have attached a spreadsheet to help you understand what I am asking for.
1. How many complaints about private landlords has your local authority received in the following financial years: 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17. (Please separate by financial year)
2. Please categorise these complaints as per the Housing Health and Safety Rating System. (If a complaint fell into more than one category, could you please list it under the primary complaint category only).
3. How many successful prosecutions of private landlords did your local authority achieve in the financial years: 2012/13, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/17. (Please separate by financial year)
4a. Please state the reason why each of the above prosecutions were initiated (for example, ignoring a particular improvement notice). (Please separate by financial year)
4b. Please state what the penalty was for each successful prosecution (for example a fine of £100). (Please separate by financial year)

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The information requested is not held in a reportable format. There were 4096 service requests in the period 2012/13 to 2016/17.  These service requests include matters outside the scope of the request and repeat contacts regarding the same matter.  The information held is not categorised and recorded in the manner requested.   

To meet the request officers would have to do a manual search of all records to remove repeat contacts and categorise them according to the schema provided by you. There are currently 4096 complaints recorded, allowing 5 minutes to check the detail of each complaint would exceed the appropriated limit.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

Please find attached the information we have available.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

